Mr. Charles B. Shaeffer, Priorities District Manager, 402 Interstate Building, Kansas City, Mo.

Dear Charlie:

Thank you so much for your very prompt and efficient work in regard to the PD-2000 application for priorities mailed on May 26 by the Board of Education, Lawrence, Kansas.

Superintendent Dean, of the Lawrence public schools, phoned Friday saying that it had arrived. This is marvelous of you to do this and we appreciate it very much. You have always been swell to your alma mater and to the people connected with it. We deeply appreciate this courtesy and prompt service. It will enable the people who are dependent upon this application to go forward with their project, as the Chancellor and Miss Hill, of the Home Economics Department, had planned.

When you gave me your card I put it in my pocketbook with the definite intention of calling on you when and if I got in Kansas City, but the only time I have been in Kansas City was when I went to St. Louis to attend the convention of Rotary International, the latter part of May. I happen to be president-elect of the Lawrence club and we went through on Sunday night and came back late Friday night, so I did not have a chance to see you. But I am going to drop by and see you. Had I not kept your card in a very secure place I would not have been able to have asked you to do this thing that was so necessary. When the discussion came up for application for priorities I told the committee that I was sure I knew someone who could get the job done, and sure enough it worked out beautifully.

Be sure if you ever get through Lawrence to stop by and see us. We will be delighted, and we will make an effort to see you at the first opportunity.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,